May 31, 2009
St. Charles Parish

Department of Planning & Zoning

Land Use Report

Case Number: PZR-2009-09
Name/Address of Applicant:


Application Date:  5/11/2009
Robert “Bob” Metcalfe 

859 Apple Street
Norco, LA 70079
504.388.0878  
To Whom It May Concern:

Please be informed that Robert Metcalfe’s request, Case Number: PZR-2009-09, was discussed at the NCA Governing Body Meeting on May 26, 2009 and the 17 officers  present unanimously approved sending letter of no objection for the following reasons:


-It is our understanding; the owner of the lot on the North side of the area in question is planning to build a store. 
 
 The property, as is, can’t satisfy the required number of parking spaces and the owner has agreed to purchase 
 
  Metcalfe’s property to satisfy this requirement if zoning is changed from R-1A to C-1.


-It is our understanding the property owner on the south side of Metcalfe’s property has no objection to the change.


-Property on the North and East side of Metcalfe’s property is zoned commercial.


-Commercial development of the property along Airline Drive is good for the economy of Norco and our parish.

-The flow of the zoning going from North to South will be  C-3 to C-1 to R-1 which is a very good way to mesh 


 commercial with residential.


-New Store will make it more convenient and economical for many, especially our elderly, to shop for their needs.

-Apple Street is currently a mixture of commerical and residental.


-The lot North of Metcalfe’s property has always been vacant and an eyesore prior to its purchase 3 or 4 years ago by 
 
 present owner, Gary Hughes, and we fear if it’s sold will revert back to being an eyesore.
Thanks for considering our support for this zoning change,

Sincerely,
_______________________


___________________________
Sal Digirolamo, President  


Percy Brignac, Chairman, Restrictive Covenants Committee

